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Board of Supervisors: 
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Luke Mangrum—Vice-Chairman 
Joel Wehmeyer—Treasurer 
Harvey Hesemann—Member 
Matt Herring—Secretary 
 

NRCS Staff: 

Gary Applegate—District Conservationist 
Mark Brandt—Lead Resource Conservationist 
Megan Brown—Soil Conservationist 
DJ Schroeder—Soil Conservation Technician 

 District Staff: 

Manager Diana Mayfield—District Specialist IV 
Technician Sarah Berkemeyer—District Specialist III 
Shared Technician April Aholt-District Specialist III 
Shared Pest Management Specialist—Amy Neier, District Specialist IV 
 

MDC Staff: 

Vacant—Private Lands Conservationist 
Scott Williams—Fisheries Biologist 
Aaron Holsapple—Forester 
Tracy Prenger—Public Lands Conservationist 

This newsletter is partially funded 

by the 

1/10th of 1%  

Parks and Soil and Water Tax.  

Cost-share Money Available 
 

Our FY22 Cost-share year is in full swing and we have money available for 

all structural practices.  The signup period for seeding practices this 

year has expired, but there are other practices that you might benefit 

from.  You could be eligible to receive cost-share for addressing the 

following concerns. 

 Fencing—we provide funding to install woodland fencing, streambank 
fencing, and cross fencing.  Your perimeter fences must be intact and 

we cannot replace existing fences.  These practices will have a 10 year 

maintenance. 

 Water—We are able assist with the installation of wells and pipeline 
and tanks through the grazing system or we might be able to assist with 

building a pond, if active gully erosion is present and you have an ag-

ricultural need for water.  We can no longer build ponds in the wood-

lands or close to a residence. We can assist with developing a spring 

into a viable water source, as well. 

 Erosion—We have several practices that address active soil erosion, 
such as ponds,  terraces, diversions, washcobs, sod waterways, and 

streambank stabilization. 

 Nutrient and Pest Management—application sign-up period will 
be coming in January 2022—April 15, 2022. Nutrient Plans might assist, 

if you are looking into grid sampling and application.  Pest management 

could address not only herbicides but pesticides as well. 

 Animal Waste Storage Facilities—this practice will assist 
landowners in building a facility to winter feed livestock and store 

the manure for future use.  A Comprehensive Nutrient Management Plan 

would be required for this practice and it could pay up to $50,000. 

 

If you are interested in finding out more, contact our office at 573-437-

3478 x 3 or go to our webpage at https://mosoilandwater.land/gasconade/

landowner-assistance to read more. 

 

 



Buddy & Tharon Schneider 
3168Piezuch Road 

Owensville, MO  65066 
Phone:  437-2269 

Cell:  573-694-4835 

          573-694-4835 
tmschneider@hotmail.com 
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The Gasconade County Soil and Water Conservation District does not endorse nor recommend any of the vendors/contractors advertised in this newsletter, furthermore, any 

contractor/vendor that wishes to be added to the district’s contractor/vendor list can be added upon request. 

 

 
Hwy 100 West 

Hermann, MO  65041-0315 
Office:  573-486-3322  

              800-748-7833 
Residence: Denis 573-486-3685 

                                                  Growing Relationships, Creating Opportunities 

                                             A Farm Credit Corporation 

Carol Meyer 
Assistant Vice-President 

301 Highway 50 West, Ste A, Union, MO  63084 

636-583-5400/800-583-5480/Cell: 636-388-6850/Fax 866-310-6699 

 Carol.meyer@myfcsfinancial.com 

www.myfcsfinaicial.com 

We now offer Crop Insurance 

NMLS ID 789715 

Westermeyer Excavating  

Todd Westermeyer 
3546 Boeuf Lutheran Road 

New Haven, MO  63068 
 Cell: 314-402-3509 
 

Clearing, Terraces, Lakes & Waterways 

 
 

NEW SOIL CONSERVATIONIST 

Hi I’m Megan Brown, the new Soil Conservationist at the Owensville USDA Ser-

vice Center. I come from Perryville, MO, which is about 2.5 hours southeast of 

Owensville. I recently graduated from Southeast Missouri State University with a 

Bachelor’s degree in Agribusiness: Industry. My studies focused mainly on crops, 

so I am excited to be in a county with lots of pastureland that I can learn about. 

Before coming here, I worked as an in-

tern at the USDA office in Cape Girardeau 

County, and at Buchheit in Perryville, MO. 

When I am not aiding in conservation, I 

like to hike, kayak, camp, and do crafts. I 

am excited to meet and work with every-

one in Gasconade County and to learn 

about the differences in the agricultural 

practices of Central Missouri vs. South-

east Missouri! 

USDA SERVICE CENTER PHONE NUMBER 

573-437-3478  

FSA—EXTENSION 2 

NRCS/SWCD—EXTENSION 3 

2021 State Entry Posters 

       Brynn Meyer 

         Callie Koelling 

Abbey Quilacio 

State Judging will take place in 

late November and winners will 

be announced the week after 

Thanksgiving. 
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 Gasconade County Plat Book and Wall Map (36x60) 

Sponsored by the Gasconade County SWCD 

Are available at the Gasconade County SWCD office 

Plat Books are $30 and the Wall Maps are $60. 

We now accept credit cards. 

Would make a great Christmas gift! 

The GCSWCD is now on Facebook.  Search for Gasconade County MO Soil & Water Conservation District.  Be sure to 

“Like” us on  Facebook,  so you don’t miss out on any important updates! 

Visit us on the web at https://mosoilandwater.land/gasconade 

New Election Rules and Changes 
DNR is implementing several changes to our Election Procedures for the Board Supervisor Positions.  

1. All Elections through out the state will be held for the same Areas (Even or Odd) and in February.   

The ballots must be counted between February 21—28 and then the final certification must be done 

during the March Board Meeting. 

2. Nominating committees are no longer required; therefore, we will have to publicize for self-

nomination from November 1— November 30.  The Board will determine those eligible to run at their 

December Board meeting.  Publicizing the election will be from January 20—February 20. 

3. Elections can either be done in person (i.e Annual Meeting and/or office) or printed from the Webpage 

and then mailed.   

As of right now, we do not know the specific areas that will be addressed this coming February by DNR.  

However, our plans are to ask the Commission to rename our “Areas,” if they do not fall in line with our 

current election rotation.  Based on our rotation schedule, we should be seeking board members from the 

Area II, Roark and Boeuf Townships (Harvey Hesemann, Current Board Member) and Area IV, Canaan 

and Brush Creek Townships (Joel Wehmeyer, Current Board Member). 

 

What does being a Board Member entail, you might ask? 

1. Promote all reasonable measures for saving the soil and improving water quality within the Soil and 

Water Conservation District. 

2. The Board is made up of 4 agricultural landowners and 1 Ex Officio Officer from the University of Ex-

tension.  The members are organized as:  Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Treasurer and Member.  The 

secretary position is appointed by University of Extension. 

3. A Board member must be an Agricultural Landowner in Gasconade County for at least 2 years and a 

cooperator of the District.  He or she must reside in or own a farm lying in the same “Area” where 

there is an expiring term, and be 18 years of age or older by the election date. 

4. This is a volunteer position, and the term is four years. Reimbursement for travel to all meetings, or 

to fulfill other duties related to the operations of the district, is provided. 

5. Monthly Board meetings are held on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 6:30 p.m.  Attendance at the 

Annual Training Conference (the week after Thanksgiving) and Area Meetings are strongly encour-

aged and beneficial. All expenses are covered by the District. 

6. The job of the Board is to maintain and/or establish policy for the Cost-share Program and to approve 

applications and payments.  Work closely with the USDA Natural Resources Conservation Service and 

the Soil & Water Conservation Commission and Program Office.  The position is also responsible for 

administration of staff and the financial management of the District.  Participation in District infor-

mation/education activities throughout the year, is greatly appreciated. 

 

If you feel that you might be interested in serving our community in this capacity, please give the office a 

call for more information. 
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A NEW LEASE AGREEMENT MUST BE SIGNED EACH 
YEAR AND ON FILE AT THE SWCD OFFICE BEFORE 

EQUIPMENT CAN BE RENTED.  
 

Drills:  Minimum of 10 acres applies.  Proof of 
vehicle insurance is required at the time of pickup. 
 
 

ß 1590 John Deere 10 ft no-till drill! $12 per acre 

charge. Located at 3325 Hwy 19 Owensville.  Call 
Gary Miller at 573-690-9065 to schedule. 

 

ß Great Plains 7 ft no-till drill with warm season box is 

located at the SWCD office.  $10 acre, $9 per acre 
over 50. To schedule call 573-473-3478 

 
Located at the SWCD Office:   

ß Burn Equipment - $50 deposit, $10 use charge 

ß ATV Equipment (Seeder, Sprayer) - $100 deposit, 

$20 a day each piece  

ß ATV Warm Season Grass Seeder—no charge—

Donated by Quail Unlimited 

ß Soil Probe - no charge 

 

Sept 6 Labor Day Holiday, Office Closed 
 

Sept 7 Board Meeting, Farm Bureau Mtg Rm, 6:30 p.m. 

Oct 4 Board Meeting, Farm Bureau Mtg Rm, 6:30 p.m. 

Oct 11 Columbus Day Holiday, Office Closed 

Nov 1 Board Meeting, Farm Bureau Mtg Rm, 6:30 p.m. 

Nov 11 Veteran’s Day Holiday, Office Closed 

Nov 25 Thanksgiving Day Holiday, Office Closed 

Nov 29-Dec 1 Annual Training Conference, Margaritaville 

Dec 7 Board Meeting, Farm Bureau Mtg Rm, 6:30 p.m. 

Dec 24 Christmas Day Holiday, Office Closed 

Due to COVID-19, planning for all infor-

mation/education field events are on 
hold at this time. 

Please feel free to come by our office for 
any of your conservation needs.  You 

may come into the foyer for service. 


